Lake Jessamine Water Advisory Board
' Regular Meeting
Cypress Grove Park — Grove House
May 3, 2018

Board Members Present: Brett Bamer (Chairman), David Geller, Judy Martin, Cynthia
McCurry (Vice-Chair)

Board Members Absent: Carolyn Accola

Staff Present: Marson Nance, Orange County Environmental Protection Division (EPD)

Others Present: None

L Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Brett Barner called the meeting of the Lake Jessamine
Water Advisory Board (Advisory Board) to order at 5:08 p.m.

II.  Approval of the March 1, 2018 Meeting Minutes:
Upon a Motion by Cynthia McCurry, seconded by Judy Martin, and carried with
all present members voting AYE by voice vote, with Carolyn Accola being
absent; the Advisory Board approved the March 1, 2018 meeting minutes as
presented.
1.  Public Comment on Propositions Before the Advisory Board:
None
IV.  Environmental Protection Division (EPD) Report:
Orange County Sheriff’s Office Lake Patrol Services

Marson Nance distributed copies of the Orange County Sheriff’s Office (OCSQ) Lake
Patrol Reports for April 2018.

Marine Patrol Hours have increased to 32 hours per month for the summer.
Patrolled lake on 14 shifts, 11 Days

No vessel accidents

13 warnings issued, 1 Citations

14 boat inspections conducted

Resident issued a written warning for a derelict vessel and is taking measures to
remove it from the water.
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V. Spring/Summer Fertilizer Circular
Marson Nance discussed the distribution of a circular that will be mailed to residents of
the Lake Jessamine watershed. The circular will highlight the updates to Orange
County’s Fertilizer Management Ordinance.

Upon a Motion by Judy Martin, seconded by Cynthia McCurry and carried with
all present members voting AYE by voice vote, with Carolyn Accola being
absent; the Lake Jessamine Water Advisory Board approved the expenditure of
up to $1,000 for the production and distribution of the fertilizer circular.

VI. Meeting Schedule
The Advisory Board discussed the June and July meetings and schedule conflicts with

those times.

Upon a Motion by Judy Martin, seconded by Carolyn Accola and carried with all
present members voting AYE by voice vote, with Carolyn Accola being absent;
the Lake Jessamine Water Advisory Board approved the cancellation of the June
and July, 2018 meetings of the Lake Jessamine Water Advisory Board and to
reconvene on August 2, 2018 .

VII. Member Reports:

Brett Barner spoke briefly about meetings he had attended pertaining to Florida Friendly
Landscaping and native plants.

VIII. Non-Agenda Items:

Marson Nance discussed with the Advisory Board the up and coming Backyard BMP
Program and a guidebook being produced for new lakefront homeowners.

IX. Meeting Adjournment:
Upon a Motion by Judy Martin, seconded by Cynthia McCurry and carried with

all present mgmbers voting AYE by voice vote, with Carolyn Accola being
absent; the Lake Jessamine Water Advisory Board adjourned at 5:55 p.m.
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